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ATTACHMENT 3 
 

POLICY 7-6  – NAMING OF PUBLIC FACILITIES 
 
 
STATUS: City Policy - A policy that is developed for administrative and 

operational imperatives and has an internal focus.   
 
Developed by the Policy Committee and/or the administration 
and adopted by Council. 
 

RESPONSIBLE 
DIRECTORATE: 

Planning and Community Development 
 

 
OBJECTIVE: 
 

 
To provide a policy for the naming of public facilities. 
  

 
 
 
STATEMENT: 
 
The Chief Executive Officer shall arrange for the naming of streets and reserves, and 
the allocation of house numbers. 
 
All naming of streets, reserves and buildings shall be in accordance with the 
Geographic Names Committee guidelines. 
 
Parks and Reserves shall be named after an adjacent boundary road, where 
possible, to facilitate ease of identification. 
 
The Chief Executive Officer shall liaise with Directors in determining the names of 
Council buildings and make a recommendation to the Council. 
 
Buildings and facilities shall be named after the locality in which they reside or after 
an adjacent road, where possible, to facilitate ease of identification. 
 
Notwithstanding the foregoing, exceptions may be permitted with the prior approval 
of Council. 
 
 
Amendments: CJ213-06/99, CJ206-10/05, CJ207-10/07 

 
Related Documentation: Delegated Authority Manual 

 
Issued: October 2007  
 


